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Changes
We are having a fantastic Lion year!  We can finish strong with continue service and growing our club
and our district.  Our district is currently 4th in constitutional area 1 for membership growth!  That is
awesome to for our district to be in the top 5!  We have several clubs that are having wonderful
membership growth this year.  Temple Founders added 7 new members in February with their creative
membership drive.  It is thinking outside the box on how we can recruit new members to our clubs.  
Thank you to President Lion Jeff and his membership for creating a fun way to invite individuals to their
club meetings and service projects.  We are an organization that likes to have fun which attracts people
to want to join us in serving our communities.

We need to not only focus on recruiting new members, but retaining our current members.  If we have
someone in our club that has not been to a meeting or service project in a while, let’s reach out to our
fellow Lion to check in with them to see if we can offer any assistance.  Ask why they have not been
able to attend recently.  We need to ask these questions to ensure that we are meeting all the needs of
our members.  

We are going to finish this Lions year strong.  We can take over the number 1 spot for membership with
our continue efforts we have committed to this entire year!  

#ChaningTheWorld #BelieveInTheImpossible

"Nothing is impossible, the
word itself says 'I'm possible'!"-

Audrey Hepburn

Lion Randi Wilde
District Governor

325.277.7082
randiwilde000@gmail.com



August 11-12, 2023: Hillsboro, TX

October 28, 2023: Salado, TX

January 27, 2024: McGregor, TX

April 26-27, 2024: Waco, TX

Mark Your Calendars
"Eighty percent of success is showing up." 

- Woody Allen

District Cabinet Meetings

March 30, 2024 - Hill County Evening Lions Club Blood Drive 

April 20, 2024 - Temple Founder Lions Club Follies

March 24, 2024 - Copperas Cove Lions Club Flag Retirement

March 23, 2024 - Mart Area Lions Club Nerf Guns & Messy Buns 

https://md2x3.org/cabinet-and-convention-meeting/
https://md2x3.org/cabinet-and-convention-meeting/
https://md2x3.org/cabinet-and-convention-meeting/
https://md2x3.org/cabinet-and-convention-meeting/


I was honored to attend District Governor Elect School in Chicago last month. Lions Clubs International
and Lions from around the world were very energizing and encouraging on what we are going to do in
the next few years. Mission 1.5 is on the forefront and we are already growing our membership,
especially right here in Texas. District Governor Randi has made an impact with over 200 new Lions in
our district. I am excited to be a part of her team and I am looking forward to that continuation next year.
While our work is not done this year, I must plan for next year so we can continue what we have begun.
If you are interested in learning more about ways you can serve in the district team, please let me know.
We have the energy to keep things going but we want you to help us! 

Why do we want you? We want to bring new ideas to the district, we want to hear what grassroot Lions
want and fulfill those needs, and we want to grow leaders from those who are interested. Not every role
requires a large time commitment, while some do. Let’s talk and get you engaged with the right role. We
are Lions, We Serve!

Lion Renee Lamson
First Vice District Governor

254-386-7358
LionReneeKettler@gmail.com



Where has the time gone? It is already MARCH!! 

I read this poem again today, and though you may have seen it before, I wanted to share it with
you.

Impact 
You never really know 
the true impact you have
 on those around you. 
You never know 
how much someone needed 
that smile you gave them. 
You never know how much your kindness turned 
someone’s entire life around. 
You never know how much someone needed 
that long hug or deep talk. So don’t wait to be kind. 
Don’t wait for someone else to be kind first. 
Don’t wait for better circumstances 
or for someone to change. 
Just be kind, because you never know 
how much someone needs it.
                  – Nikki Banas

Maybe it’s time to reach out to a member of your club you haven’t heard from in a while and share
some kindness.

As we continue to serve, let’s draw inspiration from our achievements and renew our
commitment to making a difference in our communities!

Lion Stacey Phillips
 Second Vice District Governor

253.468.5271
staceyphillips68@gmail.com



NEW MEMBERS 2-X3
BELTON

LARRY T BERG 
JOSE RAFAEL SALAS GARZA - Sponsor:
Jennah Gliha
JOHN NICK VALENTINE III - Sponsor: Christian
Cree Childs

CROCKETT

CHAS BRANTNER 
JODY D JORDAN MR - Sponsor: Nathan Heersink
REED MEEKS - Sponsor: Natalie Meeks

GATESVILLE
SHAWN RUFF - Sponsor: Rhonda Mohler

HAMILTON
CHRIS A KACHILLA - Sponsor: Darrell Kachilla



NEW MEMBERS 2-X3

HARKER HEIGHTS
MICHAEL B AYCOCK - Sponsor: Stacey Phillips

KILLEEN NOON
ROWENA K KILLOUGH - Sponsor: Maureen Montez

LOMETA
JENNIFER WISIAN - Sponsor: Stephanie Boyer
ROB G WISIAN - Sponsor: Stephanie Boyer

OGLESBY
ISAI LICEA - Sponsor: Bruce Pomerenke

PINEY WOODS
CHELSEA RITTER - Sponsor: Miguel Benabides
SHANNON RODRIGUEZ - Sponsor: Ellen Brooks



NEW MEMBERS 2-X3
RIESEL

DUSTY T DORTON - Sponsor: Jason Matus
JACLYN R DORTON - Sponsor: Jason Matus

ROBINSON AREA
JAYME PAULSEN - Sponsor: Mandy Moss
SCOTT PAULSEN - Sponsor: Mandy Moss
KENDRA THOMPSON - Sponsor: Linda Vaughn

TEMPLE FOUNDER
JOHN ANDERSON - Sponsor: Alan Xenakis
FRANKLIN GEORGE DISHON - Sponsor: Reuben
Marek
WILLIAM R HAIRE - Sponsor: Mike Hamby
NATHAN HARRELL - Sponsor: Emily Weaver
BILLY POPELKA - Sponsor: George White
TODD RUSSELL - Sponsor: Jeffrey Thigpen
AUDRA XENAKIS -Sponsor: Alan Xenakis



























Here we are in the last quarter of the Lions year and clubs are doing elections and planning
inductions. I’m look forward to come to your club and talk about Texas Lions Foundation. As you
are planning your inductions look at what the foundation has to recognize and thank your
outgoing president, lion of the year, your guest speaker, or someone in the community with one
of our awards. The midterm report shows that the district is looking good over half of our clubs
have sent in their 100% donations. Please send yours in if you have not, so we can finish strong
this year. 

Texas Lions Foundation (TLF) is an organization committed to filling humanitarian needs
throughout the world.  As a public, non-profit, tax-exempt corporation, its purpose is to promote
human welfare by careful application of contributed funds. (TLF Donations & Awards Form). 

TLF concentrates its efforts in two areas: humanitarian services and disaster relief. (Grant
guidelines) The Foundation strives to support projects that, while falling into one of these two
categories, also have long-term and far-reaching effects, and promote the objectives of the
Texas Lions Foundation. Overall, the Foundation maintains a strong commitment to helping
people achieve their own potential, and implementing projects that make permanent and
positive changes. Projects are favored that provide benefits to as many people as possible.
Here is the link to get further information MD-2 Lions of Texas (texaslions.org) . Just click on
resources and you will find the Foundations link. 

 I am available to come to your club or come online if you are meeting online and do a
presentation on the Texas Lions Foundation. Please contact me by phone 254-289-9550 or by
email Lmeeker53@gmail.com. 

TEXAS LIONS
FOUNDATION

PDG Lion Lisle Meeker, TLF District Chairman
Temple Breakfast Club, lmeeker53@gmail.com

https://texaslions.org/
mailto:Lmeeker53@gmail.com




Lion District 2-X3 has had Thirty-four of our Lions Clubs that have supported the
Texas Lions Museum in the Governor’s Humanitarian Charities so far. Two dollars a
member of each club has made a difference in the success of our Grand opening of
our Museum in Kerrville Texas on August 3, 2024. 

Those Lions Clubs that still have not made the commitments to support your
museum please do so, it takes you to give a hand up to your history to be viewed by
all Lions and non-Lions in our world. If you need a program for one of your meeting
please contact me and I will make arrangements.

I would like to invite the clubs that have supported the Museum to attend this
upcoming Lions District 2-X3 District Convention on April 26-27, 2024 in Waco
Texas. Registration will be on the District Website and District Newsletter in the
future.

The moment of greatness is about to be revealed in Kerrville Texas. The Lions of the
world can see our history in person. We are the only Multiple District that has a
Texas Lions Museum in the Constitutional Area 1. You can see how proud you
should be of the Lions of Texas on August 2-3, 2024. Please plan to be there for the
grand opening of your Texas Lions Museum.

TEXAS LIONS
MUSEUM

PDG Lion Lawrence Sanchez, Texas Lions Museum Trustee
Killeen Evening Lions Club, lasertag9850@gmail.com





2-X3 News

Total Membership

Total Clubs

1375

50
 Temple Founder: 1141.
 Waco Founder: 652.
 Grapeland Noon: 623.

Membership Leaderboard

Growth Leaderboard

 Temple Founder: +171.
 Temple-Belton Ladies: +72.
 Belton, Copperas Cove,
Grapeland Noon, Groesbeck,
& Robinson Area: +5

3.



CLUB NEWS
COPPERAS COVE

Partnering with the Killeen Evening Lions Club, the CC Lions and Leos stocked shelves at the
Killeen Food Care Center on Saturday, January 20th. It was quite a crowd which made the
shelves easy to fill and everyone had a fun time! It was a fantastic way to kick off the service year! 

Super Bowl Fun for a few great causes! Throughout January until the Super Bowl, we sold
football squares to raise funds for our scholarship fund. With our Thanksgiving Football Game
squares and this event, we raised a total of $2500 for scholarships!  

The CC Lions also participated in a different kind of Souper Bowl. Partnering with DSA Inc (a
few Lions work for this company), a Souper Bowl/Tackle Hunger lunch was held. The cost of
the lunch was monetary donations or non-perishable food items. CC Lions and DSA
employees collected additional food items .A total of $210 and 136 pounds of food were
donated to the Killeen Food Care Center. Both fun events raised money for worthy causes! 

The CC Lions and Leos lent a hand to a Keep Copperas Cove Beautiful project for Martin
Luther King Day of Service on January13th.    The group helped with cleanup of the roadside
areas and painting of a mural in downtown Copperas Cove area.



Copperas Cove Continued

A call for help came from Habitat for Humanity.They needed volunteers to help hand out
information at the Home and Garden show. CC Lions and Leos answered the call and showed
up for the event at different shifts to ease the burden on Habitat for Humanity volunteers. The
volunteers had a terrific time and Habitat for Humanity was very grateful for their help!

CC Lions Darie and Lion Mary helped with the Schnitzel Fundraiser at the VFW Post 3892.
These funds help veterans with rides to the hospital, bill payment, and other ways. The
dinner was delicious, and their help was appreciated.

GATESVILLE

Right: Gatesville Lions Club members try to
help at the Gatesville Care Center the 1st
Wednesday of every month. Lion Joyce
Talbott has been a very dedicated helper
and we call other lions to assist if their
schedule allows it.



Gatesville Continued

ANNUAL FEBRUARY 2024 CHILI SUPPER



CLUB NEWS
GRAPELAND NOON



CLUB NEWS
HEWITT

At a February 2024 meeting the Hewitt Lions hosted Mr. Lenn Williams representing the
Texas Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center (TLERC). During his presentation Mr. Williams
discussed the importance of Lions Clubs collecting used eye glasses and how the TLERC
recycles eyeglasses for use around the world. In addition to recycling eyeglasses the
TLERC provides adult and children vision screening, has an optical laboratory providing
new eyeglasses for children and provides missions/training programs.

HILLSBORO
Left: On Tuesday
December 20,2024 Mrs.
Lori Lugo an agent with
Farmer's insurance
presented the program at
the noon meeting on the
importance of having life
insurance.

Right: Lynn Gray recently
spoke about his
involvement with the
Kairos Prison Ministry at
the February 13,2024
noon meeting. Pictured is
president Chuck Smith
and Lion Lynn Gray.



Hillsboro Continued

Left: Hillsboro Lions Club presented
service awards during the noon
meeting on February 13,2024.
Pictured left to right are Susan
Swilling for twenty years, Tony
Marley for 40 years, Lynn Gray for
55 years, Cheryl Schultz for 25
years and Dr. Bill Auvenshine 65
years. Not pictured is Jennifer
Nowlin for 25 years

Right: The Hillsboro Lions Club
met on Tuesday February 27,
2024 for their noon meeting.
Pictured is Hunter Barnes
candidate for Hill County Sherriff
pictured with Lion Cami Steele.

KILLEEN EVENING

Tuesdi Dyer, Baylor Scott & White
Charitable Foundation February 6th, 2024

Killeen Food Care Center
February 17th, 2024



Killeen Evening Continued

 Charter Night KELC 59 Year Celebration
 February 17th, 2024

KILLEEN LADIES

The Killeen Ladies Lions Club helped the Killeen Elementary School with their Military Ball.

KILLEEN NOON
Left: The Killeen Noon Lions Club welcomed Rowena
Killough as its newest member in February. Even
though Lion Rowena officially became a member
February 27th, she has been participating in the club’s
signature projects, supporting the Killeen Food Care
Center and helping with bingo at the Rosewood
Retirement Center all month. Her sponsor is Lion
Maureen Montez.  Lion Leslie and PDG Joe Holman
visited Liberty Hill Middle School to present Nathan
Hoffert with his certificate and checks recognizing his
entry into this year’s Peace Poster contest.Megan Bretz, Nathan Hoffert, Lion

Leslie Holman, Samantha



CLUB NEWS
MART AREA

The Mart Area Lions Club hosted their first annual Daddy/Daughter Dance on February
3rd at the Mart Community Center. Fathers and their beautiful dates danced to music
and enjoyed food and punch. Throughout the evening, there were drawings for Valentine
Baskets for the young ladies. A good time was had by all. We are LIONS. WE SERVE. 



CLUB NEWS
PINEY WOODS

Food Distribution- Feb 19
 ETFB sent us a wide variety of food this month. There should have been around 13 pallets of
produce 2 pallets of milk; 2 pallets of cold brew coffee; 2 pallets of frozen meat; and 4 pallets

of frozen unsorted breads & desserts.  

Feb 10 Highway Trash Pickup
We had a good turnout with 8 Lions and 8 Leos. There was a lot of trash! We picked up 15 bags total

ROBINSON AREA
Robinson Area Lions Club sponsored their annual blood drive on February 25th at the

Robinson Volunteer Fire Station.



Robinson Area Continued

Waiting line

One in the chair and one in recovery
Our fearless project leader
Linda Sanders, waiting to

get things started.

SALADO
Right: Salado Lions said good-bye to one of their
own, Lion Charmaine Padgett.  Charmaine served
the club as their eyeglass recycling person and
served on the fundraising committee.  She also
served as an active volunteer at the Salado Senior
Center and lived over 20 years as a heart
transplant recipient.

Since our first meeting of the
month was on Valentine’s Day,
Mary McIntosh came and sang

some beautiful songs for us!

Right: Our second guest
of the month was Jay
Schier and he shared
some very interesting
statistics and stories
with us from his years of
working with the Coca
Cola company. 



Salado Continued

Our club continues to grow! Please
welcome new Salado Lion Keith Cryar.
His sponsor is Lion Hulda Horton. It was our pleasure to again help set up for

the P.A.L.S Taste of Salado event! Thank you
to Lions Jasen Graham, David Matthews, Ray
Don McIntosh, and Hulda Horton for telling
them where to put everything!

Left: Our numbers were a little smaller than usual, but
we still got our stretch of highway cleaned up. Thank
you to Lions Donald Hogue, Ray Don McIntosh,
Brenda Merz, and Joe Keyes for organizing the effort.

We were pleased to have the officers from our
newly-created Salado ISD Leo Club with us this
month! Lion Brian Glenn has been the liaison
between the two clubs.

We had our largest ever Salado Lions
Roar 5K this month doubling our
previous record with nearly 230
registered and around 200 competing
despite the cold and rainy weather! 

A HUGE thank you to all the Lions who
helped out before and during the event
and to our Salado ISD Leo club for their
help the day of as well!

See pictures on next page...



Salado Continued

TEMPLE FOUNDER
On Feb. 6, over 30 Lions gathered at the Cadence Bank Center to serve over 400
hamburgers to Bell County Youth Fair exhibitors and their families. 



Temple Founder Continued

WACO FOUNDER
Right: This is our 2023-2024 Lion of the
Year, Gloria Arnold. Gloria has been and
continues to be instrumental in helping
with all our vision screening events. She
is always willing to help on any project.
Gloria is a retired pharmacist. 

WACO WOMENS
February is the month of love and WWLC members showed love
through donations, listened to a heartfelt speech on Texas Lions
Camp, presented the District 2-X3 Peace Poster winner her check and
certificate and participated in the MD-2 Round Table discussion by
Zoom. WWLC presented the Texas Pediatric Hospital and CF Love
(cystic fibrosis) boxes and boxes of Valentine cards (1000) for the
children to enjoy giving to each other. Lion members LeeAnne
Ostrander, Cindy Praesel, Sharon Harper and B.C. Seely attended the
Greater Lake Waco Lions Club February meeting to hear a parent,
Detective Aaron Whelchel with Waco Police Department, discuss he
and his son’s wonderful experience at Texas Lions Camp, Family
Camp the last two years. If you need a speaker reach out to GLWLC.
You won’t be disappointed. Lions Vanessa Le and B.C. Seely
presented the District 2-X3 Peace Poster Winner, Fernanda of Lake
Air Montessori School, a check of $200.00 and a certificate. Lion
Janna Marusak sat in on the MD-2 Global Membership Approach
Round Table zoom meeting with PIP Joseph (Joe) Preston as special
guest to learn more about retaining and gaining members. WWLC
loves what we do!



LEO SPOTLIGHT
COPPERAS COVE

CC Leos started their Change the World campaign for Pediatric
Cancer. We are collecting change to make a difference. All proceeds
will go to LCIF Pediatric Cancer.

COPPERAS COVE LEOS
“Change the World”

The CC Leos lent a hand
to a Keep Copperas
Cove Beautiful project for
Martin Luther King Day of
Service on January13th. 
The group helped with
cleanup of the roadside
areas and painting of a
mural in downtown
Copperas Cove area.

PINEY WOODS
Piney Woods Leos met prior to the February monthly meeting to make homemade Valentine's Day
cards for a local assisted living home. 



        Piney Woods Continued

There were 34 Leos at the February monthly meeting. Lion President Mayra Martinez formally
inducted 5 new Leos today as they have volunteered for at least one event and attended 2
club meetings.

Piney Woods Leo President Mayra Martinez did a great job organizing this event! The residents were
very happy to see all of the Leos. It was evident from the smiles on their faces that their visit brought
them joy!

SALADO

Left: The officers of the newly created Salado
Leo Club made a visit along with their liaison to
the Salado Lions Club meeting.


